
 

 

SHARON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
Draft until approved at the next regular meeting 

A regular meeting of the Sharon BOS was held on April 13, 2021 at 3:00PM via 

ZOOM and in-person at Town Hall. Present were the three Selectmen, Barbara & 

Brent Prindle, Jill Drew, Matt Andrulis-Mette, reporter Hawken 

First Selectman called the meeting to order at 3pm.  

Mr. Jones made the motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, with 

all in favor. 

Mr. Flanagan made a motion to approve the minutes from March 23, 2021 as 

submitted, seconded by Mr. Jones with all in favor. 

Draft of the 2021/22 Five-Year Capital Improvement Plan was discussed for 

approval to the Board of Finance. Jill Drew provided information on the Sharon 

Broadband Task Force’s request to include Broadband/Cell Service improvements 

on the list, noting current Federal Grant opportunities and shovel-ready status; 

Matt Andrulis-Mette provided information on the Sharon Parks and Recreation’s 

ad hoc Community Center Renovation Committee’s first floor improvement 

proposal and their reasons for wishing to include the project on the list. The list 

was updated and prioritized by year, as requested by the Board of Finance in 

2020. Mr. Jones made the motion to approve the 2021/22 Five-Year Capital 

Improvement Plan to the Board of Finance, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, with all in 

favor. 

The Sharon Fire Department’s request for an additional 2021 fiscal year 

appropriation of $6,474.48 to cover life insurance for SFD members was 

discussed. Mr. Flanagan made the motion to approve the request which was 

seconded by Mr. Jones, with all in favor.  

The draft application for the Food Truck Ordinance was reviewed. A vote on the 

Ordinance will be made at the next Selectmen’s meeting.  
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Social Service Agent resume due date of April 15, 2021 was noted. The interviews 

for this position will take place on April 22, 2021 at 5pm. 

The 2021/22 request to Board of Finance for General Expenses at 67 Main Street 

was discussed. Mr. Jones made the motion to approve $5,000 for general 

expenses for 67 Main Street, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, with all in favor. 

A request from Pastor Robert Keay to use the Town Green for 2021’s National Day 

of Prayer on May 6th was approved via motion by Mr. Flanagan, second by Mr. 

Jones, and all in favor.  

The board voted to hold the 2021/22 Town Budget Hearing and Town Budget 

vote at Sharon Center School’s Gymnasium on April 30th and May 14th. Both 

meetings will begin at 6:30pm. Motion to approve meeting location and time by 

Mr. Jones, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, with all in favor.  

Community Update: 

Mr. Colley met with Road Foreman, Jamie Reid, to discuss and schedule Town 

road improvements. Update on road improvement schedule will be provided in 

the next Town Newsletter.  

 

Submitted by acting secretary,  

Brent M. Colley 

Brent M. Colley 

 

Meeting Recording: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/cyk4Z1HBrD41Kd11HZVJbPOBrQEpI1dXzyrlIv4LNpc37NQA

ScsfQywTO_xs8pHj.Vb8Ql6GJ9Y9usauj  

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/cyk4Z1HBrD41Kd11HZVJbPOBrQEpI1dXzyrlIv4LNpc37NQAScsfQywTO_xs8pHj.Vb8Ql6GJ9Y9usauj
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/cyk4Z1HBrD41Kd11HZVJbPOBrQEpI1dXzyrlIv4LNpc37NQAScsfQywTO_xs8pHj.Vb8Ql6GJ9Y9usauj

